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Consultation on the City Plan 2040 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on The City Plan 2040. The City Churches play a 

valuable role in all three the strategic priority areas of the Plan. The Plan as is almost entirely 

misses the contribution of the churches to the economic, social and environmental wellbeing 

of the City. The cornerstones of the Plan are the Tower of London, St Paul’s Cathedral (which is 

a separate institution which in role and constitution does not represent, and still less comprises, 

the other Anglican churches in the City), Monument and Bevis Marks Synagogue.  All four of 

these institutions contribute immensely to the history, culture and live/work-ability of the 

Square Mile, but the 36 mostly Grade I Listed Churches which outdate and will outlive many of 

the current buildings in the City, form a unique group with hugely significant contribution which 

is missed or minimised by the draft Plan. The Plan is therefore not sound as expected by Section 

35 of the National Planning and Policy Framework. 

The following notes show the impact and intersection with the Plan of the Church of S Andrew 

by the Wardrobe, just one of the 36 churches.  

SECTION 3: HEALTH, INCLUSION & SAFETY 

POLICY S1: HEALTHY AND INCLUSIVE CITY 

The churches and churchyards should be specifically mentioned in 6(d) ‘respect the City’s 

quieter places and spaces’. The churchyards to the north and south of the church of S Andrew 

by the Wardrobe, and the associated churchyards of the church of S Ann Blackfriars (lost in the 

Great Fire) at Church Entry and Ireland Yard provide ground level community space which is 

free to access and available to all in a way that no Sky Garden ever can be.  

 












